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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse, Pam Eberhardt, Janice Lee, Linda Mahi, Tom Roza, Ni To, Bret Watson

The February 2011 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on February 16, 2011 in the Foothill Carriage House and was conducted by Dawn Allshouse.

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Dawn Allshouse called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The January meeting minutes were approved.

2) Treasurer’s Report
Linda Mahi provided treasurer’s Report.  
3)  Senate Elections
Dawn will send out email to CS employees requesting involvement in Senate and attendance at future Senate meetings.  General feedback from employees regarding their lack of involvement in the Senate is due to very heavy workloads.

4)  Classified Retreat
Foothill extended an invitation to Central Services to participate in their retreat, which will be held at Filoli Botanical Gardens, which is the historic site of the National Trust for Historic Preservation on the Peninsula.  Foothill has already decided on the date of April 22 (Earth Day), on a theme (Sustainable U) and developed a number or presentations for the eventDawn is contacting De Anza to learn what their plans are for a retreat.

5) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

Next newsletter planned for April prior to the Retreat

Employee of the Month

One EOM nomination for January

New Hire Committee

New Hire Orientation for Hal Butterfield of Plant Services was conducted.  It was reported that Craig Gawlick is a Central Services new hire; a New Hire orientation session will be scheduled  
Scholarship Committee

Janice reported that there are 51 applicants for the CSCS Scholarship and provided a copy of the Scholarship Applications Reading Process, which provides instructions to an online web site where all the applications are stored.  Need volunteers to review the applications

 6)  District Committee Reports

Budget

Brett reported that the FY 2011-12 budget deficit could be between $11 million and $25 million depending on what budget is passed by the state.  There is $12 million in a Stability Fund that will be used to offset reduction in State funding.  District is looking at implementing ongoing budget cuts instead on one-time because the economic recovery is not project until FY 2015-16.  This would include potential workload reductions based on the State lowering the maximum number of students that could be enrolled

Chancellors Advisory Committee

Dawn reported that HR is looking at offering more effective training on Sexual Harassment using computer-based online courses.  League of Innovation organization will be visiting both campuses during the month of February.  Dawn will be providing a document associated with the Functional Responsibilities associated with the accreditation process.  Also, a Technical Projects Prioritization Process is being implemented to assist in the planning and schedule of computer-based

HRAC

No report provided

ETAC

No report provided

EIS Steering Committee

First processing completed 1099s and W2s using Banner.  Preparations in progress for Spring Qtr registration.  Banner/Financial Aid being upgraded for new Financial Aid Year 2011-12.  Next on the implementation schedule during 2011: BDMS (June), Advancement (March), and DegreeWorks.

 7)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on March 16, 2011 in the District Board Room.  Dawn Allshouse adjourned the meeting.
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